
Winslow and Ambrose had 

their brewery work in full 

swing on Cavan Street.  In 

that evening’s edition of the 

Weekly Guide a tour of the 

facilities was detailed.  The 

brewery, then called the 

“Highland Spring Brewery,” 

consisted of various buildings 

and had a capacity of 5000 

barrels, or nearly 2500 gal-

lons daily, production value!  

The water was supplied by 

natural spring, and energy 

came from a steam engine, 

built by Nicholas & Com-

pany, also of Port Hope. 

So, it seems, that brewing and 

distilling in Port Hope was a 

past-time for the fairly well-

off and prominent town resi-

dents in the middle of the 

19th century.  That is until the 

turbulent time of prohibition 

hit our little town. 

 

*Continued on page 2... 

While not everyone indulges 

in a cold brew on a hot sum-

mer’s day, everyone knows 

someone who does.  Beer has 

a very interesting history, one 

which did not skip over Port 

Hope, Ontario. 

According to Ian Montagnes’ 

book Port Hope: A History: 

“Brewing and distilling were 

for many years two of Port 

Hope’s principal industries.”  

The history of brewing and 

distilling in Port Hope is long 

and varied.  It highlights the 

journey from the beginnings 

of brewing in the region, to 

the major breweries where 

many get their favourite sum-

mer beverage now. 

After the initial settlement of 

the area, individuals such as 

John David Smith were more 

than happy to take on the sec-

ond-rate grain from local 

farmers to make whisky and 

beer with the water from the 

Ganaraska and underground 

springs.  In fact, Montagnes 

notes that by 1844, a fledg-

ling Port Hope (of only 2000 

people) already had 5 distill-

eries and 1 brewery! 

According an article in the 

Port Hope Evening Guide, 

10 Mar 1978: “John T. Wil-

liams [father to the famous 

Col. A.T.H. Williams] oper-

ated a brewery in 1817 along 

the west side of what is 

known as the Brewery Lane 

which ran south from 

Walton Street, just west of 

what later became the St. 

Lawrence Hotel, built in 

1853.” 

Other prominent names in 

the Port Hope brewing in-

dustry included: Molson, and 

Winslow and Ambrose.  The 

former, Thomas Molson, 

operated a four-storey frame 

mill, but is known to have 

owned a distillery and brew-

ery, and is thought to be re-

lated to the famous Montreal

-based brewery family.   

By 20 June 1874 the Messrs. 
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In 1885, a vote was undertaken by the United Counties of Northum-

berland and Durham wherein the council decided to disallow the 

sale of alcoholic beverages.  This movement was due to a federal 

temperance act, and ended up resulting in the closure of half of Port 

Hope’s taverns.  After this type of action on the part of the govern-

ment, the last remaining brewery of a once thriving industry was the 

Ambrose & Winslow Brewing Company.  The building on Cavan 

Street had many lives after this stage as well, including: Port Hope 

Brewing & Malting Co., Canadian Canners, and Stein Packers.  Just 

as with everything else in the history of Port Hope, while breweries 

would come and go, it was the buildings with the true story to tell. 

*Sources: 

Montagnes, Ian.  “Port Hope: A History.”  Ganaraska Press, 2007. 

Port Hope Evening Guide, 10 March 1978. 

Port Hope Weekly Guide, 20 June 1874. 

In recent months we re-

ceived some really neat 

donations of records from 

the papers of Dr. Wallace 

and Hazel Horn to more 

Land Registry Index books 

for property history buffs.  

Our catalogue is searchable 

from our reading room 

computer, as well as several 

other resources available on 

our website. 

In addition to facilitating 

research requests, I’m going 

to spend the summer pre-

paring for Estival Port 

Hope, the fall fair, our An-

nual Yard Sale, and super-

vising volunteers who are 

assisting with our digitiza-

tion and Archives 2.0 pro-

ject (using Flickr, Facebook 

and Twitter to share our 

collection with the world!). 

In Mid-June I attended the 

Annual Archives Associa-

tion of Ontario Conference 

in Barrie.  The focus this 

year was on photograph 

collections and using social 

networking in archives.  For 

more on our current photo-

graph database project see 

page 4.   

The conference, hosted by 

the Simcoe County Ar-

chives was held at Georgian 

College in Barrie.  I car-

pooled with the Archivist 

from the Cobourg & Dis-

trict Historical Society Ar-

chives.  We attended sev-

eral sessions varying from 

Digitization & Reference 

Services to Managing Ar-

chival Photograph Collec-

tions.  We also represented 

Northumberland County 

Archives at the banquet 

Summer, Summer, SUM-

MER has arrived at last!  

Finally, the season of boat-

ing, fishing, camping, cot-

taging and sunshine is here 

for all to enjoy!  

Summer is a time to get out 

there, have some fun, and 

do some research, maybe 

down at your friendly 

neighbourhood archives 

*wink wink, nudge nudge* 

I’m here all summer long 

to assist researchers with 

all their queries; whether 

your interest is local his-

tory, genealogy, photogra-

phy and local art, or land 

records (for those who just 

haven’t gotten around to 

filling in your Let’s Make 

History form yet).  We’ve 

got it all, so make a point 

to stop on by this summer! 

B r e w e r i e s ,  c o n t ’ d  

P a g e  2  

A r c h i v i s t s ’  M e s s a g e  

 E r i n  W a l s h ,  B . A . H . ,  M I S t  

I t ’ s  A b o u t  T i m e . . .  

eating across from the Key-

note speaker. 

Overall, the Spring has 

been excellent!  Here’s hop-

ing Summer’s even better 

for the PHA! 

Ambrose & Winslow Brewing Co., also 

known as Port Hope Brewing & Malting  

Advertisement  ca. 1910 

 

PHA 2001-21-1-1091 

PHA Archivist, Erin at the 

AAO Conference in Barrie, 

June 16-18. 

Simcoe County Archives, 

Barrie, ON 



North Americans. Teams were cre-

ated at one time or another for busi-

nesses in Port Hope, including: 

Nicholson File Factory, and the Port 

Hope Brewing Company (Ambrose 

& Winslow). 

 Currently, several leagues 

exist in our community.  Adults and 

children, men and women alike, can 

still enjoy baseball and softball in 

fields throughout the Municipality 

of Port Hope.  Make sure we all 

continue to “Root, Root, Root for 

the home team!”  As our Port Hoper 

baseball fanatic ancestors did over 

100 years ago!  

*“Sports in Canada: Baseball”  

http://www.histori.ca/sports/baseball.html 

1 ,  2 ,  3  S t r i k e s  Y o u ’ r e  O u t . . .  

P a g e  3  I t ’ s  A b o u t  T i m e . . .  

… At the old ball game! Along 

with soccer, one of the most com-

mon uses of parks in the summer is 

baseball!  And Port Hope embraced 

the baseball craze fairly early on.  

In fact, by the mid-nineteenth cen-

tury towns in Southern Ontario 

were playing what was known as 

the “New York Game.”  According 

to www.histori.ca: “As the game 

spread on both sides of the border, 

many of the best players in the new 

leagues were Canadian. The Guelph 

Maple Leafs and the London Te-

cumsehs were among the best 

teams in North America in the 

1870s.”* 

 As the photograph to the 

left shows, Port Hopers have al-

ways had a love for what is known 

as “America’s Game,” clearly this 

means it is Canada’s game as well. 

Though this image is unidentified, 

it shows a group of men partaking 

in a favourite past-time of many 

It’s About Time…  © Port Hope Archives 2010 

N o t e s  f r o m  t h e  C h a i r …  

It feels like summer has been here for some time, but its just starting!  If you haven’t managed to pop in 

and see our new archivist, Erin Walsh, please do so.  You will see many positive changes to the archives. 

 

We are still collecting our Let’s Make History questionnaire.  We’ve had a number from both urban and 

rural areas of the Municipality.  But, the overall response is much less than we anticipated.  If you haven’t 

filled out one yet please take time to do so.  It will only take a 

few minutes.   Information and forms are available on the web-

site. 

 

The Archives is open throughout the summer.  Don’t forget to 

check our booth out at  
 

 

Charles Taws 

Chair 

Unidentified Port Hope Baseball Team, 

dated 1890. 

 

PHA 995-20-4-1364 

Note: Port Hope proudly claims to be 

the current home of Paul Quantrill, who 

played for several seasons as part of the 

Toronto Blue Jays, and many other 

teams. (http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/

Port_Hope,_Ontario) 



17 Mill Street North 

Port Hope, Ontario 

L1A 2T1 

Phone: (905) 885-1673 

E-mail: archives@porthope.ca 

Website: www.porthopearchives.com 

Our Mandate: 

The Port Hope Archives exists to collect and 

preserve archival materials which illustrate 

the growth and development of the Munici-

pality of Port Hope or which pertain in whole 

or in part to activities within the geographic 

boundaries of the Municipality of Port Hope. 

P O R T  H O P E  

A R C H I V E S  

CHECK OUT OUR WEBSITE! 
WWW.PORTHOPEARCHIVES.COM 

Donations: 

 

All donations of $25 or more are eligible for a tax receipt.  

The Port Hope Archives is a registered charity. 

Charitable Registration 

#83789 8675 RR0001 

Board of Directors: 

 

Charles Taws, Chair 

Pam Robinson, Vice-Chair 

John Bennett, Treasurer 

Don Sellar, Secretary 

Barbara Coleman 

Dave Doherty 

Marielle Lambert 

Deanna Moses 

Donna Strong 

HOURS: 

Wednesday to Friday 10 a.m. to 4:30 p.m.  -   

Saturday 10 a.m. to 4 p.m.      

*We are closed EVERYDAY from 12 p.m. to 1 p.m. 

Catch us at these events 

in the coming months! 

 

 Estival! Port Hope 

        July 31st to Aug. 1st 

 Port Hope Fall Fair 

        September 17-19th 

 Annual Yard Sale 

        September  25th 

 

        
      




Our Photograph Database! 

 
One of the most exciting projects being currently undertaken at 

the Port Hope Archives is the development of a searchable data-

base for our photograph collection (which is rapidly approach-

ing 4000 images!).  Five dedicated volunteers have spent the last 

several months painstakingly pouring through our photograph 

collection creating the metadata for entry in our brand new data-

base dedicated exclusively to cataloguing  photographs for use 

by researchers.  All of our photos have now been entered!  Phase 

2 includes adding more detailed descriptions and weeding dupli-

cates.  It is our hope that the database will be completed by the 

end of the Fall months, at the latest.  It is currently searchable in 

a very basic form. We’ll keep everyone posted over the next few 

months on our progress! 

Photos like the “Port Hope Life-

saving Crew” will be all search-

able in our new database.  

Looking for an image? Come on 

down and test it out! 
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